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INTRODUCTION 
 

In June of 2023, TBCH underwent re-accreditation with the Council on 
Accreditation (COA), an international independent, nonprofit              
accreditor of human services organizations.  Our program services,    
administration and management, and service delivery received high 
marks across the board and praise from the site reviewers. 

Council on Accreditation (COA) Standards 

Administration and Management Standards 

Financial Management 

Governance 

Human Resources  

Performance and Quality Improvement 

Risk Prevention & Management 

Service Delivery Administration Standards 

Administrative & Service Environment 

Client Rights 

Program Administration 

Training & Supervision 

Service Standards 

Adoption Services 

Group Living Services 

Family Foster Care & Kinship Care 
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Employee Satisfaction Survey 
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Houseparent Survey Results 
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Foster Parent Survey Results 
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Online Giving Information 

Advancement 

First Time Donor Information 

As expected, online giving has continued to increase. An 

emphasis on digital communication, a simplified online 

giving process, and more online giving opportunities are 

certainly influential factors. Anecdotal information sug-

gests that donors are becoming more likely to trust and 

use online forms of gift-giving. 

From 2022 to 2023, the number of first time donors was 

marginally lower. This may be part of a larger trend, influ-

enced by factors such as the perception of a weaker econo-

my and conservative giving habits associated with entering 

an election year. However, the amount of first time donor 

gifts more than made up the difference. This is in part 

attributed to the acquisition of some new donors who made 

larger than average gifts. 
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Advancement 

Church Giving Information 

 

Thanks in part to a return to pre-pandemic patterns of 

church attendance, church giving over the last three 

years appears to be stabilizing. The decrease from 2022 

to 2023 appears to coincide with the larger trend of de-

creasing church attendance. As more and more churches 

give based on budget and percentages, a decrease in the 

amount of their gifts is an expected change. 

Individual (Non-Church) Giving Information 

 

Data from the last three years, following the pan-

demic, suggests a strong connection between 

church and individual (non-church) giving behav-

iors. By necessity, many of our church-affiliated 

donors continued giving through 2020 and into 

2021 despite their being unable to attend church. 

The downward trend in the last three years in this 

category is partially attributed to a return to giving 

at church, and partially attributed to the same 

economic and social factors affecting first-time 

donors. 
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